March 29, 2024
Prof. Wojciech Wysocki, MD, PhD
Editor-in-Chief
Polish Journal of Oncology
Dear Editor:
I wish to submit an original article for publication in Polish Journal of Oncology, titled “Pattern of lung cancer recurrence after lung resection with bilateral lymph node dissection.” The paper was coauthored by Jakub Szadurski, Łukasz Trybalski, Jarosław Kużdżał, Aleksander Galas, Janusz Warmus, Zbigniew Grochowski, Mirosław Janczura, Katarzyna Żanowska and Piotr Kocoń. 
This study evaluated the pattern of recurrence in patients who underwent bilateral mediastinal lymphadenectomy as part of curative-intent lung resection for non-small cell lung cancer. Relevant data in the literature is scarce. Further, we believe that this paper will be of interest to the readership of your journal because bilateral mediastinal lymphadenectomy has never been compared to the standard one in a randomized study.
This manuscript has not been published or presented elsewhere in part or in entirety and is not under consideration by another journal. We have read and understood your journal’s policies, and we believe that neither the manuscript nor the study violates any of these. There are no conflicts of interest to declare.

Thank you for your consideration. I look forward to hearing from you.

Sincerely,

Jarosław Kużdżał, MD, PhD

Department of Thoracic Surgery

John Paul II Hospital

ul. Prądnicka 80, 310202 Cracow, Poland

E-mail: j.kuzdzal@mp.pl
Phone: +48 663430242
Fax: +48 126143431
